

125 Worth Street Room 720 New York, NY 10013 nyc.gov/sanitation

646.885.4974 kgarcia@dsny.nyc.gov September 28, 2018

Honorable Corey Johnson Speaker, New York City Council City Hall New York, New York 10007

Dear Speaker Johnson:

Pursuant to Local Law 28 of 2011, and on behalf of the New York City Department of Sanitation ("DSNY"), I am pleased to submit to you the agency's Draft Borough-Based Snow Plans for each borough in the City of New York.

These Draft Snow Plans detail DSNY's preparedness and response for possible snow events in the coming 2018-2019 winter season inclusive of the criteria set forth under Local Law 28. The Final Borough-Based Snow Plans are due on November 15, 2018. Therefore, if you have any comments you wish to share with us, please send them to my office by electronic mail no later than Wednesday, October 31, 2018.

We appreciate your review of the respective Draft Snow Plan for each borough, and will consider all comments received.

Sincerely,

Kathryn Garcia

cc: All Borough Presidents

All City Council Members
All Community Boards

John Paul Lupo, Director, Mayor's Office of

Intergovernmental Affairs